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Assalamu alaikum wr.wb. Selamat Pagi, and good morning. 

Distinguish guest Bapak Menteri Riset dan Teknologi,
Distinguish guest Bapak Rektor Universitas Indonesia,
Ladies and gentlemen, first of all, I would like to welcome you to this annual nuclear safety seminar (SKN) in a new normal and different platform. 
As we are dealing with the challenging time of the COVID-19 pandemic, we have to adapt to a new normal in all scientific and regulatory activities, including SKN 2020. 
This year, SKN 2020 is held online to avoid unwanted virus infections among participants. This year, the seminar is virtually held in collaboration with the Faculty of Mathematics and Natural Science (FMIPA) University Indonesia. 
Moving better than previous years, all papers are written in English as the first step toward international conference and internationally indexed proceedings. This year, about 10 (ten) best papers will be selected for publication in AIP (American Institute of Physics) international proceeding.


Ladies and gentlemen, since March 2020, BAPETEN staff have applied and adapted both WFH and WFO by following the health protocols. All working procedures were reviewed to follow the health protocols. Regulatory inspections to nuclear and radiation facilities were reviewed and selected based on risk perceptions. 
The number of inspections and the number of inspectors were reduced to minimize the health and safety consequence of inspectors, without sacrificing nuclear and radiation safety. 

It’s been predicted a long time before the pandemic that IT would change the lifestyle and working style of modern people. The pandemic even has sped up the use of IT in any sector of life by all walks of life. The IT has also been used extensively in BAPETEN. Proof of attendance has been transformed into IT platform that is accessible anywhere from cell phones or personal computers with an internet connection by staff who work from home. 
Regular meetings have utilized meeting software such as zoom, google meet, WebEx, etc, that support the government recommendation of physical distancing and avoid people gathering. The office workflow of commands, meeting calls, and documents can be distributed with the so-called SUPERSONIK software that significantly reduces the use of papers and much faster and reducing bureaucratic hurdles. Electronic signature has recently been introduced allowing the management to approve and legalize official documents virtually. 
With B@li’s online, license applicants can also submit the application documents without physical attendance to the BAPETEN office, which in turn reduces the cost of doing business. Last but not least, the traditional annual seminar SKN is also shifted to a virtual event, that increases the number of participants.
Conclusively, the IT has supported a new normal of regular activities and regulatory activities of BAPETEN staffs during the COVID-19 pandemic. 
Finally, on behalf of the Minister of Research and Technology of the Republic of Indonesia, who will attend this afternoon before meeting the President of the Republic of Indonesia, and by saying Bismillahirrahmanirrahim, nuclear safety seminar (SKN 2020), I declare it is opened.
Thank you. Wassalamu’alaikum Wr. Wb.
Chairman of BAPETEN
